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Congress of the United States
House of Representatives

Washington, DE 20315-3514
December 16,2021

‘The Honorable Joseph R. Biden
Presidentofthe United States
‘The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.
Washington, DC 20500

Dear President Biden and Vice President Harris,

As Co-Chairsof the Congressional Cannabis Caucus, we once again urge you to
reschedule cannabis under the Federal Controlled Substances Act

Currently, cannabis is classified as a Schedule I substance, alongside
significantly more dangerous substances such as Heroin and LSD, and above far
more dangerous drugs such as morphine, methadone and cocaine in the Schedule It
category. As a Schedule I substance, cannabis is not accepted for medical use on the
federal level, which has caused significant research restrictions and continues to
thwart the treatmentof a wide rangeofpatients, including those suffering from
cancer as well as veterans with posttraumatic stressdisorder (PTSD) to those living
with Multiple Sclerosis and seizure disorders. To be clear, we do not negate the
benefit oftraditional therapies, but question why the federal government continues
10 bar access to innovative, proven - and in many cases - safer alternatives.

As both legislative chambers continue to debate the meritsofvarious common-sense
proposals on the issueof cannabis reform and a complete end to federal prohibition
‘gamers more and more bipartisan support, your administration’ absence from these
debates and lackofaction, which is inconsistent with previous statements you have
made on the topic, isofserious concern. Each day cannabis remains overly
scheduled, patients and researchers across the United States continue to lose access
to life-saving therapies and data. Further, cannabis’ Schedule I classification puts the
U.S. far behind manyof our international partners and scientific competitors
including: Germany, Ireland, Israel, Italy, South Korea, the United Kingdom,
Sweden, Malta and the Netherlands.

‘We can appreciate when leaders come with different concerns and priorities. But,
with nearly two thirds of Americans in agreement on the need for federal cannabis
reform, your administration must begin to seriously engage on the topic, regardless
ofwhere you stand. Your continued silence speaks volumes
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We stand ready and willing to work with you to enact the willof the American
people.

Sincerely,

Rep. David P. Joyce Rep. Don Young
Co-Chair Co-Chair
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